


2023 finished with an operating 
deficit of $65,363.  Parish income 
came in on budget overall, while 
operating expenses were higher, 
particularly for general repairs and 
maintenance. 

Most of the items listed in last 
year’s needs list have been com-
pleted.  They included the Church 
door and Activity Centre kitchen 
repairs, sound system upgrade, the 
new lock system and security sys-
tem upgrades. 

The parish purchased a new pres-
bytery in October and Fr Michael 
moved in mid-November.  Unit 3, 
18 Strathmore Terrace is now be-
ing rented out.  Tutti and Access4U 
are now renting additional unused 
space in their buildings. 

The 2024 budget has an operating 
deficit of $51,721 and an overall 
deficit of $60,623.  Total operating 
income is slightly lower with the 
decreased investment income near-
ly offset by the increased rental 
income (see above).  Total operat-
ing expenditure is lower than 
2023 with significant reductions in 
repairs, maintenance and new 
equipment expenses. Insurance 
costs are up by 33%. 

Projects planned for 2024 include 
the Stage II sound system upgrade, 
a building health check for the 
Church building and improved se-
curity for the Church premises.  
The speakers in the Church will be 
replaced and new outdoor speak-
ers provided for the Columbarium 
– this will complete the compre-
hensive sound system upgrade. 
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To provide a basis for future planning the 
Finance Council approved a building 
health check to assess the overall fabric of 
the Church building – the report will pro-
vide recommendations and estimated 
costs for any urgent and short to long 
term repairs over the next 2, 5 ,10 and 20 
years. 
 

Michael Mc Carthy, Finance Chair 

New  Major upcoming  
Maintenance Projects 

·  Stage II improvements for the 
sound system (~$15,000)new 
speakers in the Church outdoor 
speakers for the Columbarium. 

· Roof assessment to define the 
strategic plan to fix the Church 
roof (~$10,000). 

· Improved security for the Parish 
premises (~$10,000). 

or  

Parish Life 

Our Planned Giving Programme reached up to 
94% of our commitment in 2023. Thanks to all 
our Parishioners that contribute and give their 
time and talents to support the Parish. We thank 
you for your generous contributions and your ac-
tive participation in the Parish life. 

Registration cards  

Please fill out the registration cards available 
in the foyer to join the Planned Giving Pro-
gramme or in case you need to update your 
contact details. After receiving the cards the 
Parish office will contact new supporters to 
complete the process. 

Cards must be filled out before the 21st of 
June. 

   Giving generously  

“To be a people of God working together to 
build a caring faith filled community” 


